Speech held by Frank Zuber, winner of NORLA’s Translator’s Award 2018, 
at the Frankfurter Buchmesse, Thursday October 11th, 2018.
Først og fremst vil jeg bare si tusen takk på norsk !!!
Thank you very much, NORLA, for this great honour. It feels particularly good to receive this price here at the Frankfurt Book Fair, while Norway and NORLA are preparing to become Guest of Honour in 2019. I am glad that I can be part of this bringing Norwegian literature to the world. But I am by far not the only one. Many of my colleagues are here, and many a book have I translated together with them. Thank you, Günther, Maike, Daniela, and Nora. Most grateful am I to NORLA, as I can say that I would hardly have become a translator without them. They provide the network for us, which is utterly important. Last, but not least, I would like to thank my dear family for their patience with my profession.

It all began here at the Book Fair many years ago. I had just come back from a NORLA-seminar in Oslo, where I had become acquainted with a book called The Cultural History of the Heart. Quite naively, I walked through these halls with the book in my hand, looking for publishers who might be interested. Believe it or not, the first one I asked bought the translation rights. 

I am telling this story in order to encourage all young colleagues here.

This year's price is dedicated to non-fiction, but I would like to mention that I also translate fiction, like probably most of my colleagues. We cannot afford to specialise too much, and most of us translate from other languages too. Borders between genres are thinning out anyway, sometimes they vanish completely. A great deal of interesting and unique – and successful – narrative non-fiction has come from Norway in recent years, and several of these books are telling more stories than some novels do. It will be interesting to follow up this trend. One last word, as there are German publishers present: I also hope that in this globalised world it will no longer be expected that Norwegian or Scandinavian authors should write about subjects related to Norway or Scandinavia only. They have much more to say – please be curious.


Time to toast on Norwegian literature and on NORLA. Thank you – tusen takk.


